
St. Cletus Faith Formation Newsletter 
 

Friday, March 24, 2023 

Dear Parents, 

This Sunday is the fifth Sunday of Lent.  On this day our Gospel 

tells the story of Jesus raising Lazarus from the dead.   

When he raises Lazarus from the dead, we hear those powerful 

words cried out in a loud voice, 'Lazarus, here, come out. Unbind 

him, let him go free. 

In this Gospel, we renew our hope in Jesus, the Resurrection and 

the Life who helps us to walk towards Easter, and know the joy of 

his being raised from the dead, and our new life as adopted children 

of God the Father. 

To hear a reflection of this week’s Gospel, click on the link.   Gospel Reflection  

 

Family Mass 

While there are no classes this week, we are inviting all of our Faith Formation Families to join 

us for the celebration of the Liturgy at the 10:30 a.m. Mass, this Sunday, March 26.   

We hope you will join us.  

 

Hospitality Weekend 

This weekend is Hospitality Weekend.  Our Faith Formation Program is sponsoring the 

hospitality this month.  We are in need of volunteers to help us staff the hospitality after the 

Masses this weekend.   

WE ARE IN THE NEED OF VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH THE SERVING. We are asking 

our Faith Formation Families to help us.  We need help following the 5:00 p.m. on Saturday and 

after the 7:15, 8:45, 10:30, and 12:30 on Sunday.  Please consider helping, it is an opportunity 

for us to introduce the Faith Formation Program and Families to the larger parish.    

 

 

Hospitality Weekend - Faith Formation 

Please review the available slots below and click on the button 

To sign up. Thank you! 

www.signupgenius.com 

https://bible.usccb.org/podcasts/video/2023-03-26-reflection-34
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4BA4A923ABFC1-hospitality
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0D4BA4A923ABFC1-hospitality


Please Join Us 

All are invited to these upcoming Parish events: 

CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

• All St. Cletus parishioners are invited to a tri-parish Reconciliation Service at St. Francis 
Xavier Parish on Saturday, March 25; at 10:00 a.m.  

• The tri-parish Reconciliation Service hosted at St. Cletus will be on Monday, March 27 at 
7:00 p.m.  

• Remember, St. Cletus offers the sacrament of Reconciliation every Saturday from 8:30 
until 9:15.   

 
 



Calendar 

Just a reminder this week in lieu of classes our Faith Formation Program will participate in the 

Family Mass.  Classes will not be in session next Sunday, April 2, Palm Sunday or Easter 

Sunday, April 9.   

Our next class will be in session on Sunday, April 16 and Monday, April 17.   

 

Volunteer Opportunity  

Just a reminder, the St. Cletus Holy Name Society will be hosting the Walter Klimcke Pan Cake 

Breakfast on Sunday, April 2nd, Palm Sunday).  They are asking our 8, 7, & 6 graders to 

volunteer to assist at the breakfast. 

Student service hours will be credited for time worked. Seventh & Sixth graders may use the 

volunteer time toward Confirmation.  A sign-up form is included with the newsletter.  Please 

bring completed forms to the school office or email back to lmanetti@stcletusparish.com.  

(Note: the 9:30 a.m. Mass has been filled).  

 

St. Cletus Food Pantry: BIG NEWS! 

Beginning in April, we will be expanding our food pantry distribution hours. Our new hours will 

be 4:00-8:00pm. Therefore, we need more volunteers! We are adding a new volunteer session 

every Thursday from 3:15-5:15pm. This is perfect for students’ right after school, but we 

definitely need adults during this shift, as well! Volunteers must be 6th grade and up. This will 

double our Thursday night volunteer opportunities, we hope you can join us. Sign up is now 

available at: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094cacac2ea2fc1-stcletus#/ 
  

 

Take Part in Our Parish Wide Survey 

Thank you to all who have responded! The deadline for completing on-line and/or returning all 

paper surveys is this Friday, March 31. All family members, 8th grade and up, are asked to 

individually participate. Only 5 days left to let your opinions be heard! All responses will be 

confidential and the parish will only receive information about the community as a whole. Select 

one of these ways to access the survey: 

 Please take some time to participate.   

Take Survey 

 

                           

For Our Kids! 
 

Catholic Kid’s Media:  Lazarus, come out! A fun Catholic reflection for kids based on the 

readings for the 5th week in Lent.  To view click the link:  Readings for Sunday  

 

mailto:lmanetti@stcletusparish.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094cacac2ea2fc1-stcletus#/
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017_0Kmg4KJHbuk0qmSR-CHdv1WVVWT613M1-Hw3K9iPJlTWlIxDgaYGp-NdI-6d438S7epkDI9K8npteAJm8gGrNy8-i5txEZ3OcPj3bMBFjKB6_n6ltmGP5mxKx0c88TJxNVqAGWOe8TJO8mztzZtW14IQycOTkmW3p8rDQJAtA=&c=rCNQeKX-6ppqdQ8BZU8w7X0ac1rFb9nqM864ClWb5qnN3NF4U5mBZA==&ch=6nKctCEDuepy0Jm4Cc-Z363AUbXQI558A9QiN5c4tGNxJpupLV2_ZA==
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2PceGA55X7Y


Fun Activities for Children 

 

Gospel Activity for Fifth Sunday of Lent  Sunday Gospel Coloring Page  

Sunday Gospel Word Search 

 

 

A few weeks ago we mentioned that it was the Blessed Virgin who made the first Way of the 

Cross.  But who is credited with spreading the custom throughout the world?  

Who Spread the Stations of the Cross throughout the world? 

St. Leonard of Port Maurice promoted the Stations in a way no one else had done before. 

Jerusalem was a long way away. It took months for a healthy, lucky pilgrim to reach its walls 

and reverently follow the Stations of the Cross. And healthy, lucky pilgrims were comparatively 

few. 

St. Leonard of Port Maurice mused over this, casting his mind’s eye over the miles and miles of 

land and sea between Italy—where he lived—and Jerusalem. How he wished that he and all 

Catholics might venerate the Stations! Not in a distant, unfamiliar fashion, but with a devotion 

that was very vibrant and close to their hearts—and close to their homes. 

Well, there was only one thing to be done. And Leonard did it. 

The saintly Franciscan was a missionary, as were most Franciscans. From 1708 until his death 

forty-three years later, he traveled Italy, preaching. Everywhere he went, Leonard promoted 

special devotion to the Stations of the Cross. Many of his fellow Franciscans assisted him in this 

work. 

That is not all he did, however. 

As he traveled, Leonard built replicas of the Stations so that Catholics could follow Our Lord’s 

path to Golgotha with concrete steps and depictions. 

Leonard erected 572 Stations of the Cross throughout Italy. The most famous of these are the 

Stations in the Coliseum, where the Vatican’s Good Friday service has been held for nearly 300 

years. 

 

Have A Great Week! 

 

God Bless,  

 

 

Lawrence Manetti     Hector Obregon-Luna 

Director of Faith Formation   Associate Director of Faith Formation 

https://files.ecatholic.com/14276/documents/2023/3/5lent_A_clr.jpg?t=1678991316000
https://275132.fs1.hubspotusercontent-na1.net/hubfs/275132/_catholicmom/Sunday%20Gospel%20Activities/2023/3/03-26-23%20Lent%20A%205/5%20Lent%20A%20Coloring%20.pdf
https://275132.fs1.hubspotusercontent-na1.net/hubfs/275132/_catholicmom/Sunday%20Gospel%20Activities/2023/3/03-26-23%20Lent%20A%205/5%20Lent%20A%20WS.pdf

